
Children in Junior classes Year 3, 4, 5 and 6 March 2021 

These measures are put in place whilst following Government guidance and are subject to change.  

Your journey to school should be a socially distanced one as much as possible. 

Protocol for Junior  Drop Off 

Children should be dropped off and picked up by 1 adult only please wearing a face covering. 

 Drop off point will be operational but will not be manned by a member of staff therefore 

we would recommend only junior children should be dropped here.  The staff car park will 

be closed to parent cars during this period.  As parking will be limited, we would ask local 

families to walk to school if possible.  If you need to travel by car, as usual, please only park 

in official parking spaces.  If there are no parking spaces in the car park, please exit the car 

park and park carefully elsewhere in the village. 

 The road crossing patrol, will be operational from 3rd September  from 8:20 to 8:50 and 

again from 2:45 to 3:30 

 Junior children (Years 3, 4, 5 and 6) should enter the grounds by the double staff car park 

gate, continue along the kerbing following the white markers.  Parents are asked not to 

proceed further than the second set of gates and should exit via the pathway and 

pedestrian gate to avoid cross over.  The children will walk down through the second set of 

gates towards the junior playground.  To avoid contact between children, the classes will be 

split into upper and lower juniors.  The lower Juniors Year 4 and 3 should arrive at school at 

8.30am and Year 3 will finish at 3.00pm while Year 4 will finish at 3.05pm.  Please arrive as 

close to your pick up time as possible. 

 The Upper Juniors Year 5 and 6 should arrive at 8.45am and will finish at 3.15. 

 The children should proceed to their classroom fire door and will be welcomed by their 

teacher. On the first day there will be plenty of support to show the children where to go.   

Protocol for Junior Pick Up 

 At the end of the school day, staff will unlock the school gates.  Parents of children in Year 

3, 4, 5 and 6 should proceed through the double gates whilst maintaining social distancing, 

into the staff car park.  Please follow the white dots along the kerbing which are placed at 2 

metres apart.  Please wait on these markers for your child to be released to you. 

 After collecting your child, please turn right up to the path, proceed along the pathway and 

exit the school grounds via the pedestrian gate.   

 If you wish your child to be released to walk home by themselves or to be released to go 

to the drop off/collection point please email the school office. We would ask that if you 

have previously e-mailed last term you do so again so we are aware of your decision this 

term. 

 Please be assured, staff will be outside to help. 

 We thank you for your support. We are aware that the pick up by juniors will mean 60 

children being released socially distanced to up to 60 socially distance parents. Please could 

we ask that when children are released to you that you continue to move according to the 

designated markings so that we can maintain a constant movement at this time. We would 



ask parents not to socialise in the car park as we will need cars to vacate the car park as 

quickly as possible so that we have space for other parents coming to pick up their children.  

 

 


